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            The President

                   of the

Economic and Social Council










27 April 2006

Dear Ms. Bloem,


As a follow up to our correspondence of 13 March and 11 April 2006 on the issue of participation of civil society organizations in the forthcoming discussions on the role of the Commission for Science and Technology for Development in the follow up to the WSIS outcomes, I have the pleasure to invite you, in your capacity as President and representative of the Conference of NGO’s, to the informal round of consultations on this subject that I shall convene on 16 May 2006 in the Palais de Nations, Geneva. I would appreciate it very much if you would agree to be one of the speakers in the panel that will launch the discussion.


We would also be grateful for your assistance in identifying several potential participants from among civil society organizations that have been accredited to WSIS but are not, at present, accredited to ECOSOC, so that invitations could be addressed to them as well. Taking into account the physical limitations of the room that will need to accommodate representatives of Member States, intergovernmental organizations, NGOs accredited to ECOSOC, and private sector invitees it is suggested that up to ten representatives of NGOs previously accredited to WSIS could be invited. I trust that you would consult with your civil society colleagues and with the NGO Office in UNOG and, as a result, recommend organizations active in the field of ICT for development and which could contribute tangibly to a productive and forward-looking discussion on the role of the CSTD in WSIS follow-up process.


As regards speaking slots for participants, I shall make every effort, within the limited time that we shall have, to provide as much room as possible for presentation of a broad range of views of all relevant constituencies – Member States, civil society organizations, the private sector, the international organizations and others.

We look forward to your valuable contribution to these important discussions and hope to receive your list of recommended participants at your earliest convenience so that, after review, the relevant UN Secretariat unit could take the necessary accreditation measures and logistical arrangements. 







          Yours sincerely,
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Ali Hachani

Ms. Renate Bloem 
President of CONGO

Geneva
